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Saguaro National Park News Release

For Immediate Release





Contact: Chuck Scott 733-5130

FIRE RESTRICTIONS BEGIN AT SAGUARO NATIONAL PARK

Due to extreme fire danger, and the current level of fire activity in the State of Arizona, 

Saguaro National Park will implement new fire restrictions in both the Rincon and Tucson 

Mountain Districts, effective at 8:00 a.m. on Friday, June 27, 2003.

The fire restrictions prohibit the following acts:

1. Building, maintaining, attending or using a fire or campfire (wood or charcoal). The use of liquid petroleum or LPG fueled stoves or lanterns is permitted.

2. Smoking, except within a enclosed vehicle.

The purpose of these restrictions is to ensure the safety of park visitors and employees, and for the protection of the park’s natural and cultural resources. These restrictions are dependent upon extended fire and weather conditions, and will be evaluated daily. These restrictions are pursuant to the authority contained in Title 16 of the United States Code, Section 3, and Title 36 of the Code of Federal Regulations, Sections 1.5(a)(1), 1.5(a)(3) and 2.13(c).

The possession or use of fireworks at Saguaro National Park is already prohibited, under Title 36 of the Code of Federal Regulations, Section 2.38(b).

It is anticipated that these restrictions will remain in effect until the fire danger moderates. Violation of these restrictions is punishable by a fine of not more than $5000, or imprisonment for no more than six months, or both.

Due to the fire suppression efforts on the Helen’s 2 Fire, some backcountry trails in the Rincon Mountain District are closed. For information about backcountry travel, please call the Visitor Center at 520-733-5153.
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